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Dear Parents and Friends of St Mary MacKillop School,  

Our school constantly strives to be: 

A Christ centered community which challenges students to develop their unique gifts and talents through a 
supportive partnership of school, parents and parish. 
I wish to extend to each and every one of our families a heartfelt; 

HAPPY ST MARY MACKILLOP FEAST DAY 

Last week we celebrated the Feast Day of our Patron Saint in style.  

On Wednesday, we gathered in our hall to celebrate mass with Fr Matthew and our community. 

This was a beautiful school mass led by our Year 5 team and celebrated with our kids ……. I 

am so proud. The children gave generously through their reading, acting, singing, serving and 

reverent participation. All the kids were thanked with a bag of chips, kindly donated by the P 

and F during the afternoon at school. 

When we had finished our lunch break, the children attended a performance of ‘The Young 

Mary Show’. The actors shared with our children the significant events and issues that defined 

the life of Mary MacKillop and the amazing faith she displayed in the face of adversity and 

challenge. 

We also called upon the generosity of our community and collected coins donated from each class. During the afternoon 

we all gathered on the playground for a ‘St Mary MacKillop Coin Weigh-In”. Thank you to everyone who contributed to 

this fun fundraiser activity. The proceeds will be supporting the works of the Sisters of St Joseph. 

I am sure that you would be aware that the talents and hard work of the students are matched by the wonderfully gifted 

and dedicated staff that work here at St Mary MacKillop. However, I feel it is always worth reminding you of the fabu-

lous people we have here supporting your child to develop their gifts and talents. To our team of staff I say ‘thank you’ 

for all you do for our school and community. 

My experience over the past year tells me that St Mary MacKillop South Penrith is a fantastic school that does so many 

things right. However, like any organisation, we are not perfect and therefore from time to time we will make mistakes. 

We accept the challenge to develop our gifts and talents as a school and part of that is accepting feedback and complaints 

from our community. 

If you find that you have concerns about your child’s learning, welfare or relationships at school I encourage you to con-

tact your child’s teacher to organise a time to share your concerns. Your child’s teacher can then address your concern or 

direct it to the appropriate person in the school. 

I am also available to discuss your concerns. If you would like to meet with me to share your concerns, I ask that you 

make an appointment through the school office. The office staff will seek some brief description of your concern so that 

they can support me in being prepared to meet with you or to direct your concern to the best person for investigation and 

resolution. 

Thank you for helping to make our school great and for working with us to continue to grow. I have included below, a 

reminder from our diocesan guidelines. 

Reminder for our school community If, at any time, you find that you have a concern with the school, you are encouraged 

to come to the school and speak with the teacher/s, assistant principal and/or principal, to identify your concern. It is our 

aim to work with all members of our school community to ensure that we do the very best to provide a productive, safe 

and enjoyable learning experience for our students and professionally fulfilling experience of our staff. If you would like 

to raise a concern, the Catholic Education Office has guidelines for ensuring that complaints are handled fairly. Infor-

mation about how to handle complaints either informally or formally is available from the school office and/or within the 

Complaint Handling Guidelines. These documents can be accessed on the system website www.parra.catholic.edu.au 

Staffing News 

Mrs Rachel Paine will be taking leave from our school in Term Four to welcome a new arrival to her family. We wish 

her, her husband Mick and Payton and Henry all the very best and look forward to meeting the new addition to their fam-

ily. We are advertising for a replacement for Mrs Paine whilst she is on leave.  

 

Together We Grow. 

Mr Scott Buchan - Principal 
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Religious Education News 

Mary MacKillop International Fundraiser 
On Wednesday 8th August we celebrated the Feast of St Mary of the Cross MacKillop, the patron saint of 

our school. As part of our celebration we held a fundraising activity where the whole school participated in a 

class coin weigh-in.   On the day KM were the winners with 4 kilograms of coins collected. Well done KM - 

what a huge effort!  

The coins are still being counted, but at present, as a school community we were able to raise over $1500, 

which is a fantastic accomplishment. Congratulations to all the generous people in our wonderful communi-

ty! The money raised has now been forwarded to Mary MacKillop International to continue the good work 

started by St Mary MacKillop and now carried on by the Sisters of St Joseph.  Thank you for your continued 

generosity! 

 

Mary MacKillop International 
Mary MacKillop International (MMI) is the aid and development organisation of the Sisters of St Joseph. In the spirit of Mary 

MacKillop, they work in partnership with local communities in Australia, throughout Timor-Leste, Peru and Papua New Guin-

ea in the areas of education, health and livelihoods. Their program aspirations are that all members of the community can read 

and write, enjoy good health and have sustainable livelihoods. 

By partnering with local communities MMI brings dignity to thousands of children, women and families.  With this in mind, we 

can be assured that our donation will help those less fortunate in our world. 
 

Feast of the Assumption: Wednesday 15th August, 9:15am Whole School Mass 

  Yesterday, Wednesday 15th August, we celebrated a whole     school Mass for the Feast of the Assumption, 

which is a holy     day of obligation. The Feast of the Assumption celebrates the     belief that the body and 

soul of the Blessed Virgin Mary was     taken into heaven after the end of her earthly life. God gave     her this 

privilege because of her sinlessness and role as the     Mother of Jesus. 

  Mary’s assumption into heaven is seen by many as a      fulfilment of Jesus’ promise to all faithful servants; 

that they     too will be received into the kingdom of God.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As many of our students are preparing to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation on Tuesday 11 th September it is an opportune 

time to reflect on our understanding of this sacrament. 

The sacrament of Confirmation builds on the sacraments of Baptism and Holy Communion and completes the process of initia-

tion into the Catholic community. It establishes young adults as full members of the faith. This sacrament is called Confirmation 

because the faith given in Baptism is now confirmed and made strong. During Baptism, parents and godparents make promises to 

believe in God and the Church on a child’s behalf. At Confirmation, the candidates renew those same promises, this time speak-

ing for themself. 

 

During Confirmation, the focus is on the Holy Spirit, who confirmed the apostles at Pentecost and gave them courage to practice 

their faith. Catholics believe that the same Holy Spirit confirms during the Sacrament of Confirmation and gives them the same 

gifts. The seven gifts of the Holy Spirit are: wisdom, understanding, right judgment, courage, knowledge, reverence and awe.  

A bishop celebrates the Sacrament of Confirmation, because each bishop is a successor to the Apostles, upon whom the Holy 

Spirit descended at Pentecost—the first Confirmation. The bishop wears red vestments to symbolize the red tongues of fire seen 

hovering over the heads of the apostles at Pentecost.  

 

Confirmation is administered by the laying on of hands, which signifies the descent of the Holy Spirit, and the anointing of the 

confirmation candidate with chrism (an aromatic oil that has been consecrated by a bishop). At the time of anointing the bishop 

will say "Be sealed with the Gift of the Holy Spirit" This seal is a consecration, representing the safekeeping by the Holy Spirit of 

the graces bestowed on the Christian at Baptism.  

 

All baptized persons can and should be confirmed. The effect of the Sacrament of Confirmation is to give strength in faith and for 

the practice of faith. 

As a faith community we are encouraged to pray for our Confirmation candidates as they begin to prepare to receive the Sacra-

ment of Confirmation on Tuesday 11th September.  

 

Mrs Leesa Gillard 

Religious Education Coordinator 

http://www.dummies.com/how-to/content/the-catholic-sacrament-of-confirmation.html#glossary-sacrament
http://www.dummies.com/how-to/content/the-catholic-sacrament-of-confirmation.html#glossary-Baptism
http://www.dummies.com/how-to/content/the-catholic-sacrament-of-confirmation.html#glossary-Holy_Communion;_Holy_Eucharist
http://www.dummies.com/how-to/content/the-catholic-sacrament-of-confirmation.html#glossary-Holy_Communion;_Holy_Eucharist
http://www.dummies.com/how-to/content/the-catholic-sacrament-of-confirmation.html#glossary-apostles
http://catholicism.about.com/od/holydaysandholidays/tp/Pentecost_101.htm
http://www.dummies.com/how-to/content/the-catholic-sacrament-of-confirmation.html#glossary-bishop
http://catholicism.about.com/od/organization/p/The_Bishop.htm
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P&F News 

This week is National Science Week. To celebrate, St Mary MacKillop students were invited to engage in 
a range of scientific activities during the week. On Monday and Tuesday in the library, students explored 
how air takes up space and can create pressure, what substances mix and don’t mix, optical illusions, air 
dynamics and creating simple machines. The fun continued on Wednesday lunchtime with the introduc-
tion to Coding and Robotics. Primary students got the chance to dabble in coding and test their skills. 
Infants grades will get the opportunity to join the coding fun on Thursday. Friday, all students will be invit-
ed at lunch to explore how art and science mix together.   
 

Science exploration is continuing in Year 4, students were asked to find their own science experiments to 
share with their class. Thick and fast, students have been either recording their experiments at home, 
taking pictures or bringing them into school to share. We have already learnt so much! There has been 
excellent engagement from all the students across the school. I’m sure we have some scientists in the 
making. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

The P & F will be holding our Father’s Day stall on Thursday, 30th August 2018.  Please 

remember to send money with your children.  Gifts range from $1.00 to $10.00. 

 

On Friday, 31st August 2018 the P & F will be holding a breakfast BBQ for the Dads, 

Grandads and special men in our children’s lives.  We will start serving from 8:15am and 

will finish before the liturgy. 

 

 

Year 6 Parents 

Year 6 Farewell plans are coming along nicely.  For a great night please remember to send photos of your child at school func-

tions on a USB clearly labelled with your name so we can start working on the slideshow. 

 

Our Year 6 Farewell meeting will be held on the 5th September at 6:30pm at Jamison Hote 

 

Our next P & F meeting will be held on Tuesday, 28th August—6:30pm Executive and 7pm General Meeting. 

 

Veronica Neale 

P & F President 

 

 

Science Week  



Sports News 

Nepean Zone Athletics Carnival  

 

The Nepean Zone Athletics Carnival was held at Blacktown International Sports park last Friday, 10th August. A 

round of applause for our wonderful team of athletes, who wore our school colours with pride! A big thank you to 

Mrs Paine, who spent the day with the 40 students representing our school. The team performed exceptionally well 

and we are thrilled to share the following results:  

 

Congratulations Jarred H, who broke the Nepean Zone Record in the 200m 11 Years Boys event! Wow, go Jarred! 

Amazing!  

 

St Mary MacKillop had THREE Age Champions on the day! Congratulations: 

  

Amber S - Junior Girls Champion 

 

Jarred H - 11 Years Boys Champion  

 

Judith G - Senior Girls Champion 

 

What superstars! Massive achievement!  

 

Congratulations to the 17 students who have qualified for the Diocesan Athletics Carnival which will be held next 

Thursday. We are so proud of you all for having the opportunity to represent your school and your Zone at such at a 

high level! We wish you the very best of luck! 

  

Maryanne McNally 

Sport Coordinator  
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Building Child Safe Communities - Forms For All Volunteers 

‘Building Child Safe Communities’ is an initiative developed by Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta 
that enhances our commitment to ensuring the safety and wellbeing of all students in our care. It is now 
a requirement that all volunteers complete an online undertaking form that confirms expectations in  
relation to behaviour whilst volunteering at schools. This undertaking form also seeks to determine the 
suitability of volunteers and contractors by requiring them to declare that they do not have a criminal 
history involving children.  

Volunteers – please  access the form via the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta public webpage 
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au, then click on ‘Child Protection Training Forms’ (halfway down 
page on the right hand side). 

Then click on ‘Volunteer Form’ (halfway down page). 

You will receive a confirmation email once the form has been submitted. Your details are            
maintained confidentially in a central database and a copy of your confirmation is emailed to the 
location where you are volunteering. 

If you would like to be a parent helper at sports carnivals, reading groups, gala days, excursions etc 
you will need to complete the form. 

Thank you again for your patience with any issues you may have experienced with school fees while 
CEDP have transitioned the management of school fees.  

If you have not yet received your school fee statement or have requested a direct debit arrangement 
which has not yet commenced could  you please contact the school office on 02 4724 3200. 

School banking day is Friday. School banking encourages your child to devel-
op regular savings habits by giving them the opportunity to deposit money 
into their Youthsaver account at school each week. If you are interested in 
school banking and your child does not already have a Youthsaver account 
you can apply online at commbank.com.au/schoolbanking or visit any 
CommBank branch.  

School Banking    

School Contact Information   

 

St Mary MacKillop has migrated to a new digital phone system which in turn means our phone number 
has changed. The new school phone number is 02 4724 3200. 

The old phone number  is still in effect and will be for the next 
12 months, however, when we call you the new contact phone 
number will be shown on your caller  id.  

 

School Fees  

http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au
https://docs.google.com/a/parra.catholic.edu.au/forms/d/12nXsp241PhD3n0kt9gu7MOykPlsfigrxPBzQUFiv8_g/viewform
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Please pick up all children at 3pm across the road in the 
park. Do not come into the playground to collect your 
child or take them from lines as this creates safety issues 
for our children. 
The teacher on duty will bring any children who are not 

collected from the park by 3.05pm up to the school      

playground onto our waiters line. If a child is not collected 

by their parent across the road, please DO NOT keep the 

child waiting with you, they must  return with the teacher 

on duty.  

If your child is on waiters, they can be collected from the 

playground between 3.10pm—3.30pm 

Thank you for caring for our staff and kids.    

If you need to change the after school travel arrangements for your child on a permanent basis, could 

you please forward a note to the classroom teacher. 

If a change to after school travel arrangements is required after you have 

dropped your child at school, please contact the school office. Please be 

mindful that the office staff need to communicate this message to teachers 

and students and the process for this is to send a form to the child via the 

office bag which is collected from the office at 2pm. We ask that you please, 

where possible, make these requests before 2pm so that we can ensure the 

message reaches your child in a timely manner. 

Afternoon Pick Up 

For iPhone and iPad users: 

1. Click the "App Store" icon on your Apple device. 

2. Type your school name in the search, using suburb name will help. 

3. You will see your school appear, click "Get" then "install". 

4. The app is FREE to download.  

5. When installed click "Open" 

6. Select "OK" to receive push notifications, when asked. 

7. Click the "More" button on the bottom right of the App, then "Setup". 

8. Toggle on the Push Categories that are applicable for you by tapping the on/off switch. 

For Android users: 

You must first have signed up with a Google Account before installing the app.  

1. Click the "Play Store" button on your Android Device 

2. Click the magnifying glass icon at the top and type in your school name, using suburb name will help. 

3. Click the school name when it appears in the search. 

4. Click the "Install" button. 

5. Click "Accept" for various permissions (please note, we do not modify any of your personal data on 
your device). 

Skool Bag App Instructions   

Changing After School Travel Arrangements 
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Dates for Your Diary Term 3   -   2018 

Friday 17 August 2:20pm Whole School Assembly 

Monday  20 August 7:30am -  2:30pm Captivate Showcase Dress Rehearsal - Homebush 

Tuesday 

Wednesday 

21 August 

22 August 

7pm - 10pm 
7pm - 10pm 

Captivate’s 10 Year Anniversary Showcase  
Performance Quaycentre, Sydney Olympic Park 

Thursday 23 August  Diocesan Athletics Carnival 

Friday 24 August 9:15am 
2:20pm 

Kindergarten Liturgy 
Whole School Assembly 

Monday 27 August 12pm-1:30pm Voice of Youth Finals 

Tuesday 28 August  
6.30pm - 7pm 
7pm - 8.30pm 

St Nicholas Netball Gala Day 
P&F Executive Meeting 
P&F General Meeting 

Thursday  30 August  Father’s Day Stall 

Friday  31 August 8am—9am 
9am - 10:30am 

Father’s Day Breakfast 
Father’s Day Liturgy & Open Classrooms 

Friday 7 September 2:20pm Whole School Assembly—6M Item 












